
 
 
 
 
Date: November 15th, 2017 
 
  

Class II permissive change request letter 
 
Manufacturer: Panasonic Corporation of North America 
Model: VPR4-A   
FCC ID: ACJ-VP4RA 
 
 
We, Panasonic Corporation of North America, pursuant FCC §2.1043, hereby request the evaluation of a 
Class II permissive change as described below for the VPR4-A, which was granted by DEKRA Testing and 
Certification, S.A.U. on April 25th, 2017.  
 
The change made to the currently certified equipment is to the internal SXM chipset and do not degrade the 
characteristics currently reported and accepted. 
 
No changes to transmit power output, modulation or frequency have been made. 
 
The change introduced in the device: 
 

 The SXM internal chipset has been changed per an equivalent one as described in the Operational 
Description. 
 

 
Therefore, the new model can be considered to be electrically identical to the corresponding already assessed 
radio equipment. 
 
 
Yours sincerely,  
P.A. 

    
______________________________________ 
By: Ben Botros 
Title: Project Manager 
Company: Panasonic Corporation of North America 
Telephone: 201-348-7760 
e-mail: Ben.Botros@us.panasonic.com 
 
 


